
Minutes of Meeting of POWS (People of Wekiwa Springs) 
Date: 10/10/2023 

Time: 6:30 pm (Leader’s Meeting) 

Location: Wekiwa Springs Baptist Church, 584 N Wekiwa Springs Rd, Apopka, FL 32712 

Attending: Sue Henesey, Debbie Peterson, Bob Samson, Richard Lippert, and others (electronic record 
maintained) 

Agendas Attached 

The QR code for both new members and monthly attendance is on the Agenda. 

Print sales continue to be an issue. Members can pick some up from Sue Henesy on consignment to use 
in their own neighborhoods and local businesses.  (https://district2ocfl.com/pows-store/).  

Sue Henesey introduced a new website and plan to attract donations for businesses. Flyer and 
discussion will occur in the regular meeting.  The website is: wekiwa-springs.com 

Richard Lippert introduced new financial reports and forms for use on expense reimbursement and 
receipt of donations. 

7:05 pm (General POWS Meeting) 

The invocation was given by Bob Samson. The pledge was given by Sue Henesy. 

Bob Samson read the minutes from the 9/5/2023 Meeting. 

The next meeting is November 7th. 

A link to the bylaws was sent to members on file for final comments.  Because of a lack of funds, State 
Filing for a 501c3 will be delayed. Bylaws were approved by the membership unanimously. 

Richard Lippert read pertinent information from the financial report (attached). He handed out a map 
that covers the POWS area within District 2. Richard noted that if volunteers had been paid minimum 
wage for their time along Votaw Rd, POWS would have contributed (in-kind dollars) over $7,500. 

An HOA highlight of the Month was given last month by Gale Hoover-Richmond for Bentley Woods. Gale 
Gail reviewed that USPS finally supplied a replacement mailbox for the one damaged in their subdivision 
at USPS expense.  

Ms. Rebecca McDeid, Principal of Clay Springs Elementary School spoke on the goals of the school. She 
outlined the plans for moving the school from a C to an A by focusing on core skills such as Math and 
Reading. Ms. McDeid thanks POWS for both including the school in the “baby cub” naming contest for 
the Thompson Rd/Votaw Rd mural and for organizing workdays on school grounds for cleanups. 

Orange County Animal Services Division spoke on issues regarding strays, enforcement, care, and 
placement of pets. Several brochures were handed out. Their website is: 
orangecountyanimalservicesfl.net. 

https://district2ocfl.com/pows-store/













































